

CALIFORNIA HIGHWAY PATROL

CAMPBELL
POLICE DEPARTMENT

GILROY POLICE DEPARTMENT

LOS ALTOS
POLICE DEPARTMENT

LOS GATOS/ MONTE SERENO POLICE DEPARTMENT

MILPITAS
POLICE DEPARTMENT

MORGAN HILL POLICE DEPARTMENT

MOUNTAIN VIEW
POLICE DEPARTMENT

PALO ALTO
POLICE DEPARTMENT

SAN JOSE POLICE DEPARTMENT

SAN JOSE STATE UNIVERSITY POLICE DEPARTMENT

SANTA CLARA COUNTY DISTRICT ATTORNEY

SANTA CLARA COUNTY SHERIFF'S OFFICE

SANTA CLARA
POLICE DEPARTMENT

SUNNYVALE
DEPARTMENT OF
PUBLIC SAFETY

Santa Clara County Police Chiefs' Association

March 9, 2017

Dear Santa Clara County residents and guests,

Speaking as law enforcement professionals who are entrusted to protect our communities, it is with great concern that we find ourselves at a time when many in our most vulnerable communities have grown uncertain that they are safe in their own homes, their own jobs, their own neighborhoods, even within their places of worship. Their new fear is not that criminals will victimize them, but that their own local government may target them based on their immigration status.

Immigration issues are a sensitive issue in our county. The fear of local police departments undertaking immigration enforcement has been a lingering thought in some of our most vulnerable communities; however, never more than now. The Santa Clara County Police Chiefs' Association wishes to reassure our communities that our stance on immigration enforcement will remain consistent throughout our county. The agencies of this county will not enforce federal immigration laws. Our officers will not detain or arrest any person on the basis of the person's citizenship or status under civil immigration laws. It is not our mission nor our role. Our departments recognize that mutual trust and respect is the cornerstone in building a solid foundation for our success, and we will treat all of our residents with dignity regardless of status.

We will always encourage victims and witnesses to contact our departments about reporting or witnessing crime without fear of reprisal as without this cooperation we would be ineffective as public servants. Because of the trust we have built together, we have been able to solve crimes that would have otherwise affected our entire county, because of this trust we have brought justice to many victims. We have enjoyed tremendous support from our communities and want to reassure everyone that the Santa Clara County Police Chiefs' Association wishes to maintain strong ties with our immigrant community.

We understand there is fear in certain segments of our community. We are here to assure you that we will continue to serve and protect in a way that seeks to calm fear and build trust. Your local law enforcement agencies look forward to continuing to partner with all of our residents to provide a safe environment for all.

Sincerely,

Chief David L. Swing

President, Santa Clara County Police Chiefs' Association

The Santa Clara County Police Chiefs' Association is here to assure you that we will continue to serve and protect in a way that seeks to calm fear and build trust. The following agencies look forward to continuing to partner will all of our residents to provide a safe environment for all.

Chief David Carmichael
Campbell Police Department

Interim Chief Scot Smithee Gilroy Police Department

Chief Andy Galea

Los Altos Police Department

Interim Chief Michael D'Antonio

Los Gatos/Monte Sereno Police Department

Chief Steve Pangelinan

Milpitas Police Department

District Attorney Jeff Rosen

Santa Clara County District Attorney's Office

Sheriff Laurie Smith

Santa Clara County Sheriff's Office

Chief David Swing

Morgan Hill Police Department

Chief Max Bosel

Mountain View Police Department

Interim Chief Ron Watson

Palo Alto Police Department

Chief Edgardo Garcia

San Jose Police Department

Chief Peter Decena

San Jose State University Police Department

Chief Michael Sellers

Santa Clara Police Department

Chief Phan Ngo

Sunnyvale Department of Public Safety